
 

 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 
To:  Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Justice and Public Safety  
   
From:   Eddie M. Buffaloe, Jr., Secretary  

 Brandeshawn Harris, Interim Commissioner  of Prisons   
 
Re:  Reimburse Counties for Housing and Extraordinary Medical Costs for Offenders, 

Parolees, and Post-Supervisees Awaiting Transfer to State Prison System 
 
Date: November 1, 2022 
 
 
Pursuant to S.L. 2021-180, Section 19C.7., the Department of Public Safety shall report quarterly 
to the chairs of the Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Justice and Public Safety and the 
chairs of the House of Representatives Appropriations Committee on Justice and Public Safety 
and the Senate Appropriations Committee on Justice and Public Safety on the expenditure of 
funds to reimburse counties for prisoners awaiting transfer. 
 
For the first quarter of FY 2022-2023, the department incurred jail backlog cost of $345,720 as 
detailed in the table below. 
 

 
 
 


